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    Well, 2017 is off and running. We’ve 
passed Groundhog Day. It always 
makes me think six of one, half dozen 
of another. One way or another Spring 
will get here and not a minute too 
soon. This year in addition to the thrill 
of migration we have something else 
exciting coming up. GOAS will be 
hosting Audubon Society of Missouri’s 
Spring Meeting right here in Spring-
field. The meeting will be the first 
weekend in May the 5th, 6th and 7th. 
The last time the ASM Meeting came 
to Springfield was in 2005. While that 
is before my time here I’ve heard is 
was a wonderful experience.   
    A committee and several sub-
committees have been working for sev-
eral months pulling together some of 

the details. It’s still a work in progress 
but here is a little sneak peak in hopes 
you will want to attend and maybe 
even want to help with the event.   
    Our home base for the meeting will 
be the Ramada Oasis on North Glen-
stone. If you haven’t been there in a 
while or have never been there, I think 
you will be impressed with the up-
dates, the meeting rooms and the food 
quality. We will have a reception Friday 
evening with heavy appetizers and a 
few surprises. It will be a great time to 
reconnect with old friends or make 
new ones with birders from all over 
the state. The big reason everyone 
comes to these meetings is for the 
birds. We have great field trips 
planned. One of our most popular trips 
every year is Roaring River. We will  
offer multiple trips to Roaring River 
State Park on Saturday. Plus we will 
have trips to some of our closer favor-
ite spots like Busiek among others. Sat-
urday will be topped off with a great 
dinner and our Keynote Speaker Ted 
Floyd. Many of you may have heard 
Ted when he came to one of our GOAS 
meetings and also a Nature Center Pro-
gram. He is a very entertaining speaker 
and brings a unique perspective to 
birding. We’ll end the weekend with 
more field trips on Sunday morning.   
    So save the date and plan to join us. 
All are welcome whether you are an 
ASM member or not.  Information on 
the meeting will be posted to ASM’s 
website over the next couple of 
months.   
    Hang in there, Spring is on the way. 
Well, in six weeks or so. 

FROM ANN’S AERIE          

Ann Liles, GOAS Chapter President 

    C7ZN040Z 
YOU ARE INVITED TO JOIN THE 

GREATER OZARKS CHAPTER 
OF THE 

NATIONAL AUDUBON SOCIETY 
Membership in the National Audubon 

Society includes: 
 

  Affiliation with Greater Ozarks Audubon  

  Eight issues of the GOAS Scissortail 
 Four issues of Audubon magazine 
  
Please enroll me as a member of NAS  
       and Greater Ozarks Audubon.…..…….…...$20 
    Introductory 2 year Membership………....$35 
    I’m interested in making a bequest; please  
       contact me at the address below    
       

  NAME_____________________________ 
 
  ADDRESS__________________________ 
 
  CITY_____________STATE____ZIP______ 
 
  PHONE____________________________ 
 
  E-MAIL____________________________ 
 

 To join, make your check payable to National  

 Audubon Society and mail with this form to:    
             

            National Audubon Society 
            225 Varick Street, 7th Floor 
            New York, NY 10014 
            Attention: Chance Mueleck       

 

Please send renewals to National Audubon. 

 Follow instructions provided with notice to  

renew your membership, or renew through 
our web page. 

 

Get the Scissortail in your inbox!   
 

Contact Mary Sturdevant, GOAS Membership 

Chair with questions, or Lisa Berger, Secretary, 

if you want to receive the newsletter by mail. 

FEBRUARY CALENDAR 

GOAS BOARD MEETING 

 TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 14th 

7:00 p.m. Environmental Resource Center 

GOAS MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 16th 

7:00 p.m. Program  

Springfield Conservation Nature Center 

Mark Glenshaw will present, Forest Park 
Owls: Hiding in Plain Sight, at the February 
16 meeting. 

Great Horned Owlets, May, 
2013. © Mark Glenshaw  

http://www.greaterozarksaudubon.org
http://www.greaterozarksaudubon.org/publications.html
mailto:marysturdevant52@gmail.com
mailto:goshawk@att.net


In association with nature’s best photography, Greater Ozarks Audubon is hosting 

the 2016 National Audubon Photography Awards Show, April 20 to May 11 at the 

Kearney Branch Library Station. We invite photographers and artists to submit 

two dimensional works for show or sale. Contact Ruth Grant to learn more. 

 

The James River Basin Partnership celebrated its 20th anniver-

sary with 12 awards. The first was presented to Brooke Widmar 

for her passion and enthusiasm in both her work and volunteer 

efforts to protect our waterways for generations to come. 

Brooke responded, “I KNOW I wouldn't be anywhere near where 

I am right now if it wasn't for the MULTIPLE teachers and men-

tors along the way that inspired me and empowered me. Educational outreach 

events like this are important! Education is important! PUBLIC education is im-

portant! Teachers, role models, and mentors are important! But empowering our 

students and our youth is the most important!” Congrats Brooke; you rock. 

 

An energetic group of students joined GOAS volun-

teers on MSU’s Martin Luther King Day of Service to 

pick up trash along South Creek. Young folks really are 

making a difference. We appreciate your help! Note to 

members; if you haven’t visited South Creek in a while, 

you’ll be amazed at what Myra Scroggs and her dedi-

cated maintenance crew have accomplished. AMAZED! 

 

A lot has changed since the first Great Backyard Bird 

Count was held in 1998. Each year brings unwavering en-

thusiasm from the growing number of participants in this 

now-global event. The 20th annual GBBC is taking place 

February 17-20 in backyards, parks, nature centers, on 

hiking trails, school grounds, balconies, and beaches—

anywhere you find birds. 

THIS MONTHõS PROGRAMé 

    Mark H. X. Glenshaw is an award-winning naturalist who has closely observed and 
documented the lives of Great Horned Owls in Forest Park in St. Louis, Missouri since 
December 2005. He shares his work on his ōƭƻƎ, Forest Park Owls. 
    The owls and his work with them receive regular coverage from local and regional 
media outlets spanning the gamut of TV, radio, print and web.  
    Mark does extensive outreach work with the owls. Each year, he leads dozens of owl 
prowls in Forest Park, and gives scores of talks across Missouri and Illinois to groups 
ranging from natural history/conservation organizations to schools to public libraries. 
He received the Citizen Scientist Award by the Academy of Science-St. Louis in 2006, 
and is a certified Missouri Master Naturalist and a volunteer for Forest Park Forever.  
    A native of Washington, D.C. and a dual citizen of the United States and South Africa, 
Mark has his bachelor’s degree in history with a minor in communications and journal-
ism from Washington University in St Louis. Mark works at Fontbonne University where 
he is the Daytime Services Manager at the Taylor Library.  
    CƻǊŜǎǘ tŀǊƪ hǿƭǎΥ IƛŘƛƴƎ Lƴ tƭŀƛƴ {ƛƎƘǘ, highlights how Mark discovered the owls, 
facts about the species, and the variety of behavior he’s photographed and filmed. 
    Come at 6:30 pm, Thursday, February 16th for refreshments and to socialize. The 
program begins at 7:00 pm, followed by the membership meeting at the Springfield 
Conservation Nature Center, 4601 Nature Center Way (off Business Highway 65). 
                                                                                 Ruth Grant, Program Chair 
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GREATER OZARKS AUDUBON  SOCIETY 

P.O. BOX 3231  

Springfield, Missouri 65808-3231 

 

Connect with GOAS  

Read GLADE news   

Follow us on Facebook   

 

 

Representing: 

Cedar, Christian, Dallas, Douglas, Greene, 

Hickory, Polk, St. Clair, Stone, Taney,  

Webster, and Wright Counties in Missouri. 

 

Our mission is to promote bird  

conservation in southwest Missouri 

through birdwatching, education, habitat 

preservation and restoration, and  

public awareness, for the benefit  

of humanity and wildlife.  

President ϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊ Ann Liles 

amerey11@aol.com ϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊ 522-4844 

 

Vice-President ϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊ Janice Greene 

janicegreene@missouristate.eduϊϊϊϊ 862-4381 

 

Secretary ϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊ Lisa Berger 

goshawk@att.net ϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊ 860-9108 

 

Treasurer ϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊ Charley Burwick 

ozarkbirder@gmail.com ϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊ 860-9505 

 

Board ϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊ Jill Hays 

mohumbird@yahoo.com ϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊ 840-2485 

 

Board ϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊ Sherri Hedgpeth 

sherri_hedge@icloud.net ϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊ 861-1772 

 

Board ϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊ Nikki Hummel 

n_hummel@hotmail.com ϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊ 840-5791 

 

Board ϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊ Greg Samuel 

pls@arczip.com ϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊ 839-5627 

 

Board ϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊ Mary Sturdevant 

marysturdevant52@gmail.com ϊϊϊϊϊϊϊ 830-9298 

 

Board ϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊ Greg Swick 

grswick@gmail.com ϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊ 581-2757 

 

Board ϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊ Wendy Vit 

wendyvit@icloud.com ϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊ 849-8550 

 

Board ϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊ Brooke Widmar 

brookewidmar@yahoo.com ϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊ 459-6526 

 

Board, past president ϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊ Ruth Grant 

ruthgrantmd@gmail.com ϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊϊ 883-5605 

News and Upcoming Events  

mailto:ruthgrantmd@gmail.com
http://www.birdcount.org
http://www.forestparkowls.blogspot.com
http://www.greaterozarksaudubon.org
http://www.greenleadershipacademy.org
http://www.facebook.com/GOASBirds

